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Dear Andrew Fremier, Executive Director, Metropolitan Transportation Commission,

The Soft Lights Foundation has been notifying CalTrans, Musco, San Francisco, and MTC
since the inception of the Bay Lights project that LED lights emit hazardous light that causes
non-epileptic and epileptic seizures, migraines, panic attacks, and thoughts of suicide for
certain individuals with disabilities and that the mnstallation of 50,000 LEDs will create an
unlawful discriminatory barrier that interferes with path-of-travel, in violation of the
Americans with Disabilities Act. The Soft Lights Foundation has also notified these entities
that a CEQA and NEPA report are required for this project. Despite these Constructive
Notices of Hazardous, Dangerous, and Discriminatory conditions, the Bay Lights project has
been approved.

Here is a link to reports of harm that have been submitted to the Soft Lights Foundation and
the US Food and Drug Administration: (https://www.softlights.org/led-incident-reports/)

The Soft Lights Foundation requests that work on the Bay Lights project stop immediately to
protect the health, safety, and civil rights of individuals with disabilities until such time as
50,000 LEDs can be proven not to create an unlawful discriminatory barrier.

I have been unable to locate any document that indicates that MTC performed an analysis for
ADA, CEQA, or NEPA compliance for the Bay Lights project. I am requesting a response
from MTC as to whether these analyses have been performed, as required, and, if so, where to
locate these reports.

Sincerely,

Mark Baker
President
Soft Lights Foundation

www.softlights.org

mbaker@softlights.org
X: @softlights org
Bluesky: @softlights-org.bsky.social





